
 

 

Re: Possible return to KAA1  

Wednesday 27th June  

 

ADDRESS BLOCK 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear PARENT NAME, 

 

I am writing to you on behalf of the Governors of Kensington Aldridge Academy regarding the location of the 

Academy from September 2018.  

 

We as Governors need to take a final decision on this matter on the 3rd July so the Academy has time to plan for 

next year. As Governors we have previously said that we want the Academy to return to Silchester Road “in 

principle”, but only if the independent evidence shows it is safe and parents, students and other stakeholders are 

comfortable with the decision.  

 

Lots of information is available on www.kaa.org.uk/students-parents/kaa1-faqs concerning the independent 

evidence we will be considering. 

 

As Governors we want to seek the views of parents as these are paramount to this process. Therefore, I am writing 

to ask you to fill in the enclosed poll card so we can collect an accurate picture of parents’ views on the question 

of whether we should return to our original building for September.  

 

Please fill in this card and give it to your child to hand it to their Form Tutor by Monday 2nd July.  

 

In addition to the poll card you will also find with this letter a memo from the Principal Mr Benson, with some of 

his thoughts along with the Senior Leadership Team and the wider Academy staff. 

 

With best wishes,  

 

 
Mick May 

Chair of the Governors 

  

http://www.kaa.org.uk/students-parents/kaa1-faqsc


 

 

Parent Memo: Possible Return to our original building in September 2018 

Wednesday 27th June, 2018 

 
 

To PARENT NAME, 

 

This memo aims to set out our latest thinking on this important issue, and builds on our previous communication on 

this subject. Thank you for taking the time to read it.  

 

I’ll start by saying that I hope, by now, all parents have been able to hear the reasons why we believe moving back will 

benefit our students; the details of how we plan to protect and support them with returning to our building; why we 

are confident about student and staff safety (including the guarantees we have on air quality); and what we see as the 

risks and downsides of remaining in temporary accommodation for (at least) another year.  

 

However, whilst this is our view, it is a sensitive decision and no one person has a monopoly on being “right”. My only 

comment is that, if you are unsure of how you wish to vote or have concerns that you feel we have not addressed, 

then please feel call me personally on 0207 313 5800 (Ext 2). Ideally I want the entire parent community to be united 

on this issue and I am happy to spend as much time as possible listening and answering concerns. The more discussion 

we have, the better our plans get, and whatever happens with our possible return we will keep working with parents 

in the months and years to come on supporting students post-Grenfell.   

 

Before you give us your views, I have summarised the most up to date information below:  

 

1) For KAA staff, our starting point is always what is in the best interests of our students. We consider this 

both in terms of their education and their personal welfare. Educationally they will benefit hugely from having 

their original building back. We also believe, based on our own judgement and that of independent psychological 

experts, they will benefit emotionally too, even if it may be difficult for some at first. As explained, we will change 

the way we use the building so that no student has to use the main playground if they don’t want to, and all 

rooms overlooking the tower are screened (your child can tell you more about this, they will have seen it on 

their re-orientation visits). 

 

2) Trying to come to terms with Grenfell and get back to “normal”, or what some have described as “a new 

normal”, is what we believe KAA students need. This doesn’t mean forgetting about what happened or minimising 

it. Instead, it is about assimilating events into the identity of the school and looking to the future with hope, 

ambition and community spirit. The temporary school was adequate for this year but staying here any longer will 

cause, we think, unnecessary stress and pressure for students and staff and harm their education. In the same way 

other schools and local residents have moved back in recent months, we think we now need to as well.   

 

3) The tower in its current state is safe. If it wasn’t, we would not be considering moving back. Our own 

building is also completely safe. In preparing to take this decision the school has completed extensive due 

diligence around this issue, and wherever possible published this on our website in the interest of transparency: 

www.kaa.org.uk/students-parents/kaa1-faqs. We of course understand why people are concerned about safety – 

we are too – but equally we do feel there is a significant amount of misinformation around this issue. For 

example, there is an (entirely false) rumour going around at present that the air around the tower is 

contaminated with asbestos. Our students have the most to lose from this misinformation, and we are 

determined to make this decision on facts and evidence as opposed to rumour. Where necessary, the 

school is commissioning its own safety inspections and reports which are independent of government authorities 

and entirely for our benefit. This independence gives us the reassurance we need and, as we have said many times 

http://www.kaa.org.uk/students-parents/kaa1-faqs


 

 

now, we are happy to open up these safety reviews to parents so they can satisfy themselves they are being done 

properly. 

 

4) The one thing we cannot be 100% certain of is exactly how much noise and dust might be created around the 

tower when deconstruction eventually begins. If we told you all now we knew exactly how this would work then 

you would rightly question us – we don’t have a crystal ball. However, what we do know is:  

 

a. Although no decision has been taken on deconstruction, several deconstruction consultants have 

already assessed the tower and reported it is possible to bring it down progressively, floor by 

floor, without the school or the local residents being adversely affected. We have been 

consistently advised the school will be safe during deconstruction, extensive dust and noise 

mitigation measures will be in place, and the work will not be more disruptive than being next to a 

normal construction site (notwithstanding the emotional dimension of course). However… 

 

b. …“advice” is not enough, so the relevant authorities are in the process of providing written 

assurances to KAA on this point and we will share them with parents via our website in the 

normal way. Any decision to return would be conditional on these assurances. It’s clear to us from 

the many meetings we’ve had with the Grenfell site team that, along with survivors and bereaved 

families and all local residents, KAA will have a strong voice in how deconstruction works.  

 

c. In order to fully protect our students, we are also developing our “Plan B” in the (very unlikely) 

event something unanticipated comes up and deconstruction is not as expected. In a Plan B 

scenario, the deconstruction work would be stopped immediately and the school will be given the 

time and information we need to react. Government have told us they will fully support us with 

Plan B and we are discussing plans to mothball the temporary school on Scrubs Lane so we could 

move back quickly if needed.  

 

d. None of the above is perfect, but the reality of this decision is that we are balancing two imperfect 

scenarios. For what it’s worth, based on all the insight my team and I have had into this decision, 

we think the probability of us moving back home and then having to move out again is negligible. If 

it was more than that we wouldn’t be recommending the move. The other point, which I haven’t 

made in this memo but which STUDENT NAME can explain themselves, is that if we don't move 

back for September we will certainly miss our facilities and be adversely affected in a range of ways 

next year.   

 

I will leave it there for the moment, other than to say again please do feel free to call me on 0207 313 5800 (Ext 2) if 

you would like to discuss this decision more. Thank you to everyone for their engagement with this process – it is 

obviously hugely important issue for the school.  

 

With best wishes,  

 
David Benson 

Principal 


